

## Minutes of Meeting held 29<sup>th</sup> March 2017

Present: Coun P Ridley (Chair), Coun A Moore, Coun O Poulter, Coun J Sanderson,  
Coun R Gouldthorpe, Coun A Barker, V Twibill (Clerk)

### 1) Apologies

None

### 2) Minutes of meeting held 25<sup>th</sup> January 2017

The minutes of the meeting held on 25<sup>th</sup> January 2017 were agreed a true record proposed by Coun Gouldthorpe and seconded by Coun Moore. Signed off by Chair Ridley

### 3) Matters arising

- a) Confirmed that the Chambers would cut the grass at regular intervals and they would be remunerated for time and fuel.
- b) Contribution for Village Hall upkeep handed over
- c) More dog fouling reported on Green Lane, Station Lane etc – to be reported to the Dog Warden
- d) Unable to find an owner for the small snicket into the playing field so with the agreement of the Greens Committee, we will resurface for disabled access whilst avoiding the lovely flower beds that have been installed and tended.
- e) Footpath sign at Rievaulx has not been repaired – clerk to report again
- f) Drain outside George Pub has been dealt with
- g) The wasteland on westerly side of the new Linden Homes development is to be included in their management – clerk to make sure Planning Dept are informed – AS to lead.
- h) Section 106 for new site to be further investigated
- i) Initial VAT return done

### 4) Planning Matters

- a) 3 Orchard Place – Trinick – no comments
- b) Morton Grange – Sanderson – no comments

### 5) Correspondance

- a) Art Tent invoice passed for payment
- b) Yorventure deposit passed for payment
- c) Wheels to Work – informed
- d) HDC Liason meeting – informed
- e) Hambleton Business Awards – informed

### 6) Playing Field

Safety gates agreed required for insurance purposes.

Site visit next week with completion date of 12<sup>th</sup> May.

Press release for Linden Homes imminent – photos to be taken 7/4/2017

Auction of old gates/play equipment `sold as seen`.

Clerk to look into the possibility of getting a separate bank account for Playpark funds so that they can be ring fenced

Clerk to look into whether there should be a new Facebook page for Playpark

Requirement for weekly inspection of the new playpark discussed and arrangements to be made.

### 7) AOB

- a) New relief road from Standard Way to A684 outside Northallerton – doesn't affect MOS but informed of start date.
- b) PC asked to support local people into the new housing development.
- c) Litter picking to be arranged when the weather improves

### 8) Date of next meeting

Wednesday 31st May 2017

The meeting closed at 8.45pm